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weekdays between 8AM and Noon. If the vol-
unteer does not hear from you, they will call 
your designated contact person, or if no con-
tact is available, a deputy will be dispatched 
by the Communication Center to your resi-
dence to check on your welfare. 

Lt. Siemer shared an example of how the 
program worked to help a resident in need. A 
woman was known to call in every day at 9AM 
sharp. One day she didn’t call. While they normally 
wait until noon to do a check, the volunteers 
knew they could set their clocks by this per-
son. So, they called the contact person and 
met them at the resident’s home. The woman 
had fallen in the bathtub and could not get her-

(Continued on page 2) 

All Residents Welcome - Come and Join Us! 

Audio and Visual in Overflow Room 
Followed by Questions & Answers 

Donuts and Coffee for All After the Meeting! 

The Villages Community Watch  
Serving Villages  

Residents in Many Ways 
Presented by Chief Jeremiah Wolfe 

Sumter County Sheriff’s Lieutenant Siemer Shares 

Unique Safety Programs  
for Villagers 

Lieutenant Robert Siemer has been serving 
the residents of The Villages for the better part 
of the last 22 years. At one time, he was the 
only detective in The Villages and now he is 
the District Supervisor, replacing Jeremiah Wolfe 
who retired and recently became the Chief of 
the Villages Public Safety Community Watch. 

Lt. Siemer spoke to POA members at the 
August membership meeting, sharing several of 
the programs that Sheriff Bill Farmer has im-
plemented over the years to provide safety and 
peace of mind for Sumter County residents. 

Vial of Life. This program streamlines efforts 
of first responders in locating vital emergency 
information that saves lives. Information provid-
ed by the “Vial” (a large orange pill-like bottle) 
includes information such as medical history, 
medications, dosages, doctor’s name, insurance 
provider (optional), emergency contact numbers, 
hospital preference, and other information. 

    The container is placed 
in the refrigerator because 
it is an appliance located 
in every home and, in the 
event of a fire, its contents 
would be undamaged or the 
last to burn. Law enforce-
ment, firefighters and emer-
gency personnel have been 
trained to look in the refrig-
erator for the Vial. 
    The Vial comes with green 

decals to be placed on your front door and on your 
refrigerator door. The Vial goes on the top shelf. 

You should also try to keep your medications 
list as current as possible. The Vial is available 
at the Sumter County Villages Annex building 
at 7375 Powell Road (CR139) in Wildwood. 

 

Peace of Mind Program. This program offers 
“peace of mind” for residents, knowing that 
someone is waiting to receive a call from them 
each weekday (except holidays) and that some-
one will check on them if they do not call. The 
program is staffed by volunteers who answer 
the calls at the Sheriff’s Annexes. Each partic-
ipant fills out a form giving information re-
quired for this service. You are then given an 
identification number to use when you call on 

Tuesday, September 19, 2017 
 

POA GENERAL MEMBERSHIP MEETING 

Third TUESDAY of the Month - 7PM 
LAUREL MANOR RECREATION CENTER 

By all accounts a huge success, The Enrich-
ment Academy (TEA) kicked off its new 
curriculum at a “Learn and Grow” Expo held 
at Lake Sumter Landing August 3. Hundreds 
of Villagers came out to get a first look at the 
course catalog, look at displays and meet 
instructors, and register for courses that will 
begin the first week of October. 

More than 200 residents signed up for spots 
in one or more of the 140+ courses that are 
being offered. TEA Manager Melanie Sarakinis 
reported in The Villages Daily Sun that 523 
seats were filled, with many residents signing 
up for multiple classes. Registration is open 

(Continued on page 4) 

The Enrichment 
Academy (TEA) 
Debuts Courses and 
Instructors at Expo 



POA  
Mission Statement 
 

The Property Owners' Association of The 
Villages is an independent organization devoted 
to our home ownership experience.  

The Vision/Objective of the POA is to make 
The Villages an even better place in which to 
live, where Residents' Rights are respected, and 
local governments are responsive to the needs 
and interests of residents. 

The POA serves Villagers through programs 
of education, research, analysis, representation, 
advocacy, and legislative action. 

The POA also functions as a "watchdog" or-
ganization overseeing the actions of our Devel-
oper and our local governments. 

Specific POA attention is focused on housing, 
community, neighborhood, and local government 
issues. Special emphasis is focused on the 
Amenity Authority Committee (AAC), our Com-
munity Development Districts (CDDs), the Flori-
da Chapter 190 law that regulates CDD opera-
tions, and our Developer. 

The POA has no ties or obligations to the De-
veloper of The Villages which might compro-
mise the POA position or its advocacy of Resi-
dents' Rights. 

The POA, founded in 1975, is the original 
homeowners' organization in The Villages. Mem-
bership is open to all Villages residents.             □ 

 

The Villages  
Residents' 

Bill of Rights 
 

 RESIDENTS have RIGHTS to: 
1. Be treated in a respectful, fair, and respon-

sive manner by the Developer and our local 
government officials. 

2. Have decision making authority for im-
portant issues in our community. 

3. Elect our top government officials and ap-
prove appointments of the top administrative 
officials in our community. 

4. Approve major purchases of common prop-
erty and the related debt obligations assumed 
by residents. 

5. Have local governments that are free of any 
conflict of interest issues. 

6. Be charged honest monthly amenity fees that 
are used only for the stated purposes. 

7. Receive full disclosure when purchasing a 
home here in The Villages. 

8. Receive an objective market appraisal for 
major purchases of common property. 

9. Receive objective, unbiased, unslanted news 
reporting from local news sources. 

10. Be informed beforehand by the Developer on 
any major change in our community.           □ 
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cers and scent hounds a valuable resource in 
locating a lost resident. He said often people 
with memory issues who wander off get afraid 
and hide when someone is looking for them. 
The scent kits and canines have been able to 
find people within minutes of using the kits. 
Lt. Siemer said that Marion County has also 
ordered the kits. 

Safety and Scams. When trying to compare 
crime statistics with other communities of over 
100,000 people, Lt. Siemer said The Villages 
barely shows up. He emphasized The Villages 
is a very safe community. However, one area 
that our residents get hit with a lot is scams. 
He said one of the latest is that you get a call 
saying you have won an SUV and “only need 
to pay the taxes” on it. You’re then instructed 
to send payment with a pre-paid credit or gift 
card. Really? No tax collectors Lt. Siemer knows 
of takes an ITunes card as payment. 

Other scams include people posing as IRS 
collectors, calling to alert you that if you don’t 
send payment NOW, the police will come and 
arrest you. First, the IRS will NEVER call 
you and ask for payment; you will always 
receive this kind of communication in writing 
and you should verify through the official IRS 
government website or phone number that it is 
legitimate. Second, Lt. Siemer said if the police 
are going to arrest you, they will NOT call 
you first to give you a heads up they are coming! 

If you get a message on your computer 
saying there is a problem with it and it’s going 
to crash soon if you don’t get on their website 
right away, login with them and send pay-
ment, DON’T DO IT! You have now given 
them your credit card information and access 

(Continued on page 4) 
 

The POA Bulletin is published monthly by the 
Property Owners' Association of The Villages, 
Inc. Articles represent the opinion of the POA or 
the writer, and Letters to the POA postings rep-
resent the opinions of the writers. Care is taken 
to ensure that facts reported herein are true and 
accurate to the best knowledge of the POA and 
are taken from reliable sources.  

The POA assumes no liability for any infor-
mation published, opinions expressed, or deliv-
ery to any person or location. The POA does not 
endorse or recommend the products or services 
of any advertiser or discount partner. All publi-
cation rights are reserved. Publication or re-
printing of any material contained herein is by 
written permission only.    

The POA reserves the right to remove and/or 
discontinue any advertisement or advertiser from 
its Bulletin at any time at its sole discretion.       □ 

Safety Programs 
self out. This “peace of mind” program saved 
this woman from a bad situation.  

Lt. Siemer said only about 65 people are 
signed up for it right now and encouraged 
residents to take advantage of this life-saving 
program. 

Free Home Security Audits. The Sheriff’s depart-
ment will send people out to help you evaluate 
your home security circumstances and offer 
helpful tips on what you can do to keep your-
self safer at home. The service is free and takes 
about an hour. 

Alert Sumter. The previous CodeRed program 
was terminated on August 15 and replaced with 
Alert Sumter, which mirrors the programs in 
Lake and Marion Counties. It is used for a var-
iety of circumstances, including weather alerts, 
reverse 911, and public safety alerts. For exam-
ple, you will receive an alert if your address is 
in the path of a storm or some danger, not just 
generally passing through the region as many 
weather radios do. 

Lt. Siemer shared a story of a home burglary 
situation with the suspect on the run through 
various neighborhoods; they alerted residents 
in the path of where the suspect had been seen. 
With residents calling in tips and with the 
help of canines, they apprehended the suspect 
AND let residents know the area was safe again. 

Scent Kit. Lt. Siemer reported that studies 
have shown that 9.7% of Villages residents 
have a memory issue – that could be as many 
as 9,000-10,000 people! The Sumter County 
Sheriff’s office offers a “Scent Kit” that can 
be stored for up to seven years, providing offi-

(Continued from page 1) 

         RELAXING FEET 

$10 OFF 
Foot Reflexology 
Reg. $45  Now $35 
MUST PRESENT COUPON 

Expires 9/30/17 

Located in Village Crossroads of Lady Lake Plaza with Best Buy 

352-775-8389 
566 N US Hwy 441 

Unit D, Lady Lake, FL 
Open 7 Days a Week: 10AM-8PM 

MA72214   MM34735 
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□ One year - 2017 - $10 per/household 

□ Two years - 2017/2018 - $20 per/household 
□ Three years - 2017/2018/2019 - $30 per/household 

THANK YOU FOR YOUR SUPPORT OF THE POA  

POA 2017 AND BEYOND MEMBERSHIP & CONTRIBUTION FORM 
Please complete each section and return to: The POA, P.O. Box 386, Oxford, FL 34484             

 

PLEASE PRINT! or Use the ONLINE FORM found online at poa4us.org 
 

□ New Member     □ Renewal     Number of People in Household: _____ 
 
 

NAME(S)(1)_______________________________________________________________________________ 
(SAME LAST NAME) 

 

NAME(S)(2)_______________________________________________________________________________ 
(DIFFERENT LAST NAME) 

 

 

ADDRESS ________________________________________________________________________________ 
 
 

VILLAGE_____________________________________________VILLAGES ID#________________ 
 

  
 CITY/STATE/ZIP CODE__________________________________________________ 

 
 

PHONE __________________________________________________________________________________ 
 
 

EMAIL __________________________________________________________________________________ 
(We respect your privacy. Your email address is for POA Official use ONLY) 

 
 MEMBERSHIP  
 DUES (Please Select One):               

  
ADDITIONAL CONTRIBUTION IF DESIRED: Please accept my  
additional contribution to the POA in the following amount:        $___________  
 
TOTAL AMOUNT FOR DUES AND ANY CONTRIBUTIONS:    $___________ 
 

□ Enclosed is a Stamped, Self-Addressed      □ Please hold my POA Membership 
Envelope, along with this form and my check.   Card for me to pick up at one of the  
Please mail my Membership Card to me.          monthly POA Meetings. 

 

Founded in 1975, the Property Owners’ Associ-
ation (POA) of The Villages is an independent or-
ganization run by resident volunteers elected by the 
membership. The POA is dedicated to making a 
great place to live even better by insuring that Resi-
dents’ Rights are respected and local government is 
responsive to our needs and interests. 

For more than 40 years, the POA has been 
involved in many issues that have affected resi-
dents. The following are just a few; more can be 
found on the POA's website poa4us.org. 
�� Spearheaded the inspection of over 1,500 

homes and prodded the home warranty 
department and various contractors to re-
pair sloppy work and installation of vinyl 
siding on homes built south of CR466 be-
tween 2005-2008. 

   WHAT CAN THE POA DO FOR YOU? 
�� Filed a class-action lawsuit against the De-

veloper and the Villages Center Community 
Development District, alleging a decline in 
services and facility maintenance north of 
CR466 that resulted in a $40 Million settle-
ment. The Amenity Authority Committee, 
with members elected BY the residents, was 
created to control the settlement funds and 
all non-bond related amenity fees. 

�� Opposed and defeated a proposed Sumter 
County Hospital Tax, which would have 
cost residents $200-$300 annually. 

Numbers Matter. The larger our membership 
numbers, the easier it is to argue that the majority 
of Village residents support our advocacy effort. 
The larger our number, the greater our impact. 

 

 So, Help Us Help You – Join the POA Today!  □ 

  

Cracked Lanai 
Ceiling Update 

SHINE Updates 
“UNDERSTANDING 

MEDICARE” 
Presented by SHINE 

(Serving Health Insurance Needs of Elders) 
September 13 and October 11 

1 – 3 PM 
 

Manatee Recreation Center 
1512 Hillsborough Trail, The Villages, 32163. 

No reservation needed. 
 

Future Funding for  
SHINE is in Jeopardy! 

SHINE is a federally funded program and the 
funding may be cut or eliminated. 

It is the only FREE, non-biased Medicare 
counseling program in the country and helps 
millions of America’s senior citizens understand 
their Medicare benefits and choices so they can 
make informed policy decisions. One area 
seniors realize the most savings is in the Medi-
care Part B – prescription medication policies. 

SHINE is asking senior citizens to contact 
their federal legislators to emphasize the value 
of this program. See page 16 for contact infor-
mation.                                                            □ 

The independent engineer completed a full 
day of inspections in August and is now re-
searching codes, looking at photos and work-
ing on a written report for the POA Board. 

The report is expected sometime in Sep-
tember, at which time the Board will review 
and determine next steps. We will inform the 
people who have contacted us and the mem-
bership when we have more information.      □ 

SEPTEMBER 11, 2001 
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Safety Programs the now-defunct Lifelong Learning College. 
Special Accommodations. The course catalog 

includes instructions for requesting special accom-
modations for Assisted Listening Systems, Qualified 
Interpreters, Auxiliary Aids & Services, Screen 
Readers, Talk to Text Services, Written Materials, 
and Electronic Format Materials. To request an 
accommodation, contact TEA at 352-674-1800, 
mail to The Enrichment Academy at 984 Old 
Mill Run, the Villages, FL 32162 or send email 
to TheEnrichmentAcademy@DistrictGov.org. 
See page 26 of the course catalog for specific 
information and policies.                                     □ 

 

POA SPEAKERS 
AVAILABLE  

Call Cliff Wiener   
352-430-8497 

Enrichment Academy 
only to Villages residents until August 21, when 
any available spots will be open to non-
residents. Registration can be completed online 
through the District website districtgov.org. 
Scroll down on the home page for a link to 
registration or click on ‘Recreation’ under the 
‘Departments’ tab. Registration can also be 
completed in person from 8:30AM – 4PM 
Monday through Friday at the Lake Miona, 
La Hacienda, Eisenhower or Rohan recreation 
centers, where course catalogs are also 
available. 

The curriculum is based on “Core Courses” 
which are identified as a course that contains, 
focuses and emphasizes course curriculum that 
is academically and culturally beneficial to 
the students. These courses teach students the 
foundational knowledge and skills they will 
need for growth. Examples of these courses 
include writing, foreign language, history, art, 
dance, science and technology. There are nine-
teen course categories listed in the catalog. 
Most of the courses are taught by Villages resi-
dents, who were given the first opportunities 
to sign up to be instructors. 

TEA reports that there will be no negative 
impact on recreation center room usage since 
the rooms had previously been allocated to 

(Continued from page 1) 
to everything on your computer. 

Residents should also be aware of the “rom-
antic” scam, where people develop relationships 
through online dating services and are then con-
ned into sending sometimes hundreds of 
thousands of dollars to “help out” the new 
“amour”. Lt. Siemer said that, unfortunately, 
the money is rarely recovered and most often 
it leaves the country. He cited a circumstance 
where a woman was bilked out of $700,000. 

 

Questions and Responses: 
Q. Are these same programs available for 

residents in Lake and Marion Counties? R. Many 
of them are. You can check with the county Sher-
iff’s Department or website (see info below) to see 
what programs are available. 

Q. What is the best way to be informed of 
weather alerts? R. Use your county’s alert system. 
It will notify you if your address is in the path 
of a storm. 

Q. Is Sumter County working on the Smart 
911 system? R. Yes, they are working with the 
Fire Department to have a more reliable loca-
tion from cell phones. However, whenever 
possible, Lt. Siemer advises to call from a 
land line as it automatically shows up on the 
communication center’s screen. 

Sheriff’s Department Contact Information: 
IN THE EVENT OF AN EMERGENCY, 

CALL 911                                                       
�� Sumter County – Villages Annex - (352) 

689-4600, sumtercountysheriff.org 
�� Marion County – Ocala – (352) 732-8181, 

marionso.com 
�� Lake County – Tavares – (352) 343-2101, 

lsco.org                                                     □ 

(Continued from page 2) 

SEPTEMBER 22 
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Amenity Authority 
Committee (AAC) 
Meeting Highlights 

August 7, 2017 

Page 5 September, 2017 

526 N US HWY 27/441, Lady Lake 
Village Crossroads Plaza 

LOCATED BETWEEN BEST BUY AND HONEY BAKED HAM    

 AUTO, HOME, GOLF CART, FLOOD 
~*~* ~* ~*~* ~* ~*~*~* ~*~*~* ~* ~*~* ~* ~*~* ~* ~*~*~* ~*~*~* 

SINKHOLE COVERAGE, 
IF AVAILABLE 

~*~* ~* ~*~* ~* ~*~*~* ~*~*~* ~* ~*~* ~* ~*~* ~* ~*~*~* ~*~*~* 

 MOBILE HOME, RV'S,  
MOTORCYCLE, BOATS 

BUSINESS INSURANCE,  
SPECIAL EVENTS, UBER COVERAGE 

~*~* ~* ~*~* ~* ~*~*~* ~*~*~* ~* ~*~* ~* ~*~* ~* ~*~*~* ~*~*~* 

DIRECTOR & OFFICERS,  
WORKERS COMP, BONDS  

THINKING ABOUT  
INSURANCE? 

 

ALL IN ONE INSURANCE 

  

The BEST PROTECTION at 
 the LOWEST PRICE! 

352-674-9015 

*** NOTE: WE ALSO HAVE COVERAGES FOR 
LIFE, HEALTH, DENTAL, AFLAC PLANS  

         AND TRAVEL MEDICAL INSURANCE ***  

  by BEFORE you  
  BUY or RENEW!!                                                                     

 REPRESENTING 
MORE THAN 50 COMPANIES 

WILLS 
TRUSTS 

LONG TERM CARE 
PLANNING 

 

Katina Pantazis, Esq. 
Serving The Villages with FREE Office Consultations 

Home Consultations available upon request 

Attorney at Law 
13710 N US HWY 441, Suite 500 
The Villages, FL 32159 
(just south of Billy's Café) 

352-600-2987 katinap@lawkppa.com 

Resident Comments 
A Rio Ponderosa resident asked the Amenity 

Authority Committee (AAC) to reconsider the 
original request for more courts for lawn bowl-
ing and croquet, 7-day play, additional storage 
and additional parking at Rio Grande Recreation 
Center. District Manager Janet Tutt instructed 
Recreation and Parks Director John Rohan to 
address the request. Later in the meeting, after 
discussion of the Baptist Church property purchase 
(see related article on Page 6), members also 
said that while plans for expansion would not go 
forward at Rio Grande to the extent they had 
hoped, these needs should be considered. 

 
 

New Business 
�� First Baptist Church Fellowship Hall and 

Property Purchase. AAC members voted 
to direct staff to proceed with preparing 
purchase documents with an offer of  $1.5 
Million. See article on Page 6. 

�� Ownership and Maintenance 
Responsibility of the Power Corridor 
Trail. At the June 7, 2017 AAC meeting, 
CDD4 Chairman, Paul Kelly, requested 
that the AAC improve the Power Corridor 
Trail (PCT) in the Springdale area. One 
alternative previously provided by Kimley-
Horn and Associates, Inc. (KHA), was to 
widen the trail to 15.5 feet with the 
installation of 6-inch ribbon curbing. At 
its July 12 meeting the AAC requested 
that CDD4 take formal action indicating 
they would accept ownership of the PCT. 
At its July 14, 2017 meeting, the CDD4 
Board of Supervisors unanimously 
approved a motion that it would reassume 
ownership and maintenance of the PCT if 
it was retrofitted to 15.5 feet wide with a 6-
inch ribbon curb. 
     AAC members approved a motion to 
authorize staff to work with legal counsel 
to take the necessary steps to prepare the 
required documents to transfer ownership 
and maintenance to CDD4, subject to the 
retrofitting described in its motion, work 

DID YOU KNOW?? 
 

If you have a question about  
anything in The Villages, or how to 
do something, or want to report a 

problem, etc., you can call the 
VCDD Customer Service Center  

at 352-753-4508. 

SEPTEMBER 2, 1945 

on securing additional land required from 
the Villages of Lake Sumter, Inc. (VLS), 
and to work with KHA to develop the 
necessary bid documents should the project 
be approved. 

    AAC Chairman Carl Bell said they are not 
committing to spend any money for the actual 
improvements, only that these action steps be 
taken to move forward. Once actual costs are 
determined, the AAC will vote whether to 
expend the funds, and when. Ms. Tutt said the 
work that would be done now to move 
forward will not go to waste.   
 

Old Business 
After discussion of lighting and water spray of 

decorative water features, the AAC authorized 
an expense of $1100-$1200 to change out noz-
zles for layered spray at the El Santiago feature. 
District Property Manager Sam Wartinbee said 
he would have to get additional costs for changing 
out the nozzles on the features on CR466, as 
they are different. 

 
 

Capital Projects Update 
Hacienda Trail project is on schedule and Phase 

II is beginning. Ms. Tutt reminds residents 
this is a construction zone and they should 
stay out of the area. 

 
 

Budget Workshop 
A budget workshop was held on August 23, 

2017 (after deadline for this Bulletin), prior to 
public hearing and final budget approval on Sep-
tember 6, 2017. 

The next regular meeting of the Amenity 
Authority Committee is September 6 at 9AM at 
Savannah Center. Meeting agenda and min-
utes can be found on districtgov.org. Click on 
“Amenity Authority Committee” on the left 
side menu, then click to the far right on the 
desired meeting for agendas and minutes.      □ 
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possession, and written confirmation from Marion 
County to allow the property to be used for 
recreation need to be worked out.  

In the previous purchase agreement pre-
sented in December 2015, the purchase price 
was to be based on two appraisals. If the 
lesser of the two values was not greater than 
5% less than the higher appraised value, then 
the purchase price would be the lower of the 
two. If it is greater than 5% but less than 10% 
the price would be the average of the two. If 
the difference is greater than the 10%, then the 
two parties would meet in an attempt to deter-
mine the purchase price. Either party could 
withdraw from the contract within 30 days 
after both appraisals were received, which the 
Church chose to exercise, deciding that the 
approximate $1.2 Million appraisals did not 
meet its financial expectations. 

This has been the established process for 
governments when making a purchase of this 
size. In fact, when the AAC was discussing the 
purchase of the 40 acres on CR42, Ms. Tutt 
advised the committee that, as a governmental 
entity, the District does not have the ability to 
negotiate a sales price as an individual can do 
when purchasing property.  

However, in a memo to AAC members regarding 
the current suggested offer of $1.5 Million, Ms. 
Tutt said, “The decision to purchase rests soundly 
in the reasonable discretion of the AAC and 
the District board after evaluating all factors 
as to whether the purchase is fair, and in the 
District’s best interest. While my public sector 
career experiences required two appraisals and 
did not provide for paying above appraised price, 
District Counsel advises that Florida law does 
not require that two appraisals be obtained.”  

The memo further stated that as appraisals 
are not required, similarly, the District is not 
limited to paying the appraised price. However, 
before exceeding the appraised value, the AAC 
“must be confident that the best interests of the 
District are served." 

Ms. Tutt outlined six factors as support that 
the purchase price is fair, appropriate and in 
the District’s best interest: 
1. The price is reasonable for the purchase of 

the building and property which will provide 
for both specialty and unique indoor and out-
door recreation opportunities. 

2. The property includes the necessary infra-
structure and utilities which provide for economical 
improvements and any proposed expansions. 

(Continued on page 7) 

and presented to the Church’s leadership, the Bul-
letin has learned the Church’s membership will vote 
to determine whether to accept the AAC’s offer.  

At the July AAC meeting, District Manager 
Janet Tutt advised the AAC of conversations 
she had with Church officials, who expressed 
an interest in revisiting the possible District 
purchase of its property and Fellowship Hall. 
Committee members asked Ms. Tutt to obtain 
additional information, including an engi-
neering evaluation, road use, and timeline. Ms. 
Tutt presented that information at the August 
meeting. 

Villages Community Development District 
(VCCDD) appointee, Gary Moyer, said that pro-
gramming will be important and the District 
can explore newer amenities similar to those 
being developed South of CR44. 

Committee member, Don Deakin, said he 
had reviewed all of the documents from 2015, 
visited the property, and met with District Man-
ager Janet Tutt to ask many questions. He 
feels satisfied that this is an excellent oppor-
tunity to address the “wish list”. 

Other committee members also visited the 
property and toured the building again, and 
found it to be in excellent condition. Chairman 
Carl Bell said the due diligence has been done, 
and reminded the committee that fiber optics, 
wiring, access road issues, and other things 
still need to be addressed. “This is not just a 
$1.5 Million  decision; there will be program-
ming and other expenses,” he said. 

Ms. Tutt said she has confirmed with the 
Villages of Lake Sumter (VLS) that they are 
still willing to construct the pool for the Soulliere 
Villas on the Church property. Construction timing, 

*For appliances up to 10 years old.  
Offer extended through Sept 30, 2017 

No Deduc�bles ~ Unlimited Service Calls 
All Labor Charges ~ All Func�onal Parts 

BROWARD FACTORY SERVICE 
Sales – Service – Contracts 

 

Licenses:  CAC057400  ES0000336  CFC056867  
15980 S US Hwy 441 – Summerfield 
BrowardFactory.com (352) 307-5100 

AAC Authorizes  
$1.5 Million Offer to  

Purchase First Baptist 
Church Property on CR42 

Nearly two years after the potential purchase 
of the First Baptist Church Fellowship Hall and 
10 acres on CR42 came to a halt, the Amenity 
Authority Committee (AAC) directed District staff 
to move forward again with a new purchase offer 
of $1.5 Million. Committee members unanimously 
agreed that the Church property still represents 
an excellent opportunity to expand amenity facil-
ities and programs for residents north of CR466, 
something they have been trying to accomplish 
for a long time.  

Once the details of the offer are put into writing 
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Church  
Property 

3. The property provides current and available golf 
cart and vehicular accessibility to recreation 
facilities (including gate access). 

4. Stormwater has been provided for in the 
original plans/development which provides a 
buildable site for additional facilities. 

5. As previously discussed, The Villages of 
Lake-Sumter, Inc. (VLS) had agreed to con-
struct the pool scheduled for Soulliere Villas 
at the Church site. If property is purchased, 
and time assurances are provided to VLS 
to meet the Soulliere Villas construction 
schedule, VLS has agreed to build the pool 
on the Church property. 

6. District staff, thus far, has not been able to 
identify available property as desired by the 
AAC to provide additional recreational faci-
lities with golf cart accessibility, and available 
infrastructure. 

Ms. Tutt said that the Purchase and Sale Agree-
ment will include the following considerations: 
1. The Contract would be contingent on the con-

currence, in writing, from Marion County that 
the property can be used for Recreation pur-
poses. 

2. The purchase price will include conveyance of 
property to allow access from CR42 to the 
Church property. 

3. Staff recommends that vehicular traffic to and 
from the Church from Clearview be golf carts 
only, in order to reduce the impact on the 
residents on Clearview. 

4. The Church would be allowed to use the 
property at no cost until a date to be deter-
mined, with consideration of the construction 
of a new Fellowship Hall and the construc-
tion of the swimming pool. The Church will 
continue to provide maintenance and pay 
all associated expenses as will be specified 
in a lease agreement. 

Committee member Deakin asked Ms. Tutt to 
look into a contiguous property of approximately 
10 additional acres to determine its availability, 
although not to be considered as a part of this 
purchase. 

Ms. Tutt also stated that while there has 
been no lack of suggestions and resident input 
with respect to recreation facilities and program-
ming for the property, District Recreation and 

(Continued from page 6) 

Sept 20-22 

    Private Sessions for Beginners/Advanced 
 

                                                        AT HOME! 

         

 

FREE CONSULTATION  
 Certified Pilates Trainer & Villages Resident 

STABILIZE AND 
STRENGTHEN  
YOUR CORE 

CALL NOW! 352-801-1633  

Parks Director, John Rohan, will go through the 
same resident input/development process as 
has been used for other facilities. 

In response to audience comments regarding 
overcrowding and availability of lawn bowling 
and croquet courts at Rio Grande, Committee 
member John Wilcox said that while the 
expansion in that area would not occur to the 
extent originally discussed, those issues should 
still be addressed. Other members concurred.□ 

We Sell All Moving Supplies! 
• Packing  • Paper  • Boxes 
352-751-2750 

611 North Dixie Ave. 
Fruitland Park, FL 34731 

Village Mover 
Old Fashion Quality Moving Experience 

 

Mike Collop 

 

Village Car Wash  
& Lube 

Full Service Car Wash Packages 
Professional Detailing Center 

Car, Golf Cart, Boat & Motorcycle Detailing 
Pennzoil Oil & Lube Center 

 

970 Bichara Blvd 
 La Plaza Grande, The Villages 

352-753-1306 
 

 

Free Car Wash with Any Oil Change 

 

Golf Cart 
Approved 

$2 OFF 
Silver or Gold Car Wash 

Not valid with other discounts   
Not  interchangeable   
Expires Sept 30, 2017 

$1 OFF 
Basic or Bronze Car Wash 
Not valid with other discounts   

Not  interchangeable  
Expires Sept 30, 2017 

Bill Bryan Kia 
 

9039 S. US Hwy 441 Leesburg, FL  

Sales: 352-321-3093   

Service: 888-349-3596    
"Where the people  

make the difference!"  

 FIRST MONDAY OF SEPTEMBER, 9/4/2017 
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Project Wide  
Advisory Committee 

(PWAC) Meeting 
Highlights 

August 7, 2017 
Old Business 
�� Morse Boulevard Embankment Project.  

District Property Manager Sam Wartinbee reported 
that the limestone from Fenney construction is too 
lightweight and cannot be used for this project. 
The engineers also explained that it would be  
cost effective to have the contractor order and 
bring materials to the site as needed. He does 
not expect any seasonal limitations on the work, 
but District Manager Janet Tutt said they will 
work at night to minimize impact on traffic, 
with a sensitivity to sound carrying late at night 
so as not to be disruptive to residents in the area. 

�� Lake Miona Conservation Easement Update.  
Ms. Tutt said District legal counsel has com-

pleted the review of all conservation easements 
as requested, and are awaiting a few final 
details from the Developer. Final discussion 
of the issue will be postponed to the next 
meeting. They are also waiting for a written 
summary from the Southwest Florida Water 
Management District (SWFWMD) of a meeting 
held to discuss the specifics of what will be 
allowed. 
�� Bridgeport Gate.  

Mr. Wartinbee has estimates between $12,000-
$13,000 to complete the project to improve the 
site lines at the entrance gate. Ms. Tutt asked 
to postpone final action until the next meeting, 
and reminded the Committee that part of the 
funding will come from their Sumter Landing 
Amenity Division (SLAD) budget, and part 
from the PWAC budget. 

 

NOTE: The next meeting of PWAC was 
scheduled for August 28 as a combined budget 
workshop and September’s regular meeting 
which would fall on Labor Day. This date is 
after the publication deadline for this Bulletin. □ 

AAC and PWAC 
Budget  

Workshops  
Provide Updates and 
Allocation Formulas 

The Amenity Authority Committee (AAC) 
held a Fiscal Year 2017-18 Budget Workshop 
on August 23 and the Project Wide Advisory 
Committee (PWAC) on August 28 – both after the 
deadline for this issue of the Bulletin – at which 
members of each received updated budget figures 
and allocation formulas. 

District Budget Director Barbara Kays had 
previously indicated she had asked all District 
departments to “think outside of the box” with 
respect to allocations, given the significant 
changes that resulted with the purchase of 
amenities south of CR466 last year. Since pre-
liminary budget information was presented in 
May, the Budget department has been reviewing 
all allocation methodologies and applying to 
the final budgets. 

Among the issues that surfaced during the 
preliminary budget presentation was a signi-
ficant rise in the cost of producing the weekly 
‘Recreation News’ insert to the Villages Daily 
Sun and the rising costs of Community Watch.  

However, in the latest budget packet avail-
able online, the Recreation News costs are only 
$14,000 higher than FY 2016-17, and Community 
Watch expenses are virtually the same as the 
current fiscal year. The budgets can be obtained 
on the District website Districtgov.org, click on 
“Departments” from the top menu and select 
“Budget” from the dropdown menu. 

Final budgets will be presented for approval 
to the AAC and the Villages Center Com-
munity Development District (VCCDD) and 
the Sumter Landing Community Development 
District (SLCDD) Boards of Supervisors on 
September 6 and 14, respectively. The numbered 
residential districts will also approve their bud-
gets in September. The schedule follows: 

 

Aug 23 (Wed) Budget Workshop  
AAC 1:30 PM District - Large Conference Room  
 

Aug 28 (Mon) Meeting/Budget Workshop  
PWAC 9AM District - Large Conference Room  

(Continued on page 9) 
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Sep 6 (Wed) Approve Final Budget 
Recommendation  

AAC 9AM Savannah Center, Ashley Wilkes Room  
 

Sep 6 (Wed) Public Hearing to Adopt Final 
Budget  

VCCDD 2PM District - Large Conference Room  

District 11 3PM  District - Large Conference Room 
 

Sep 7 (Thu) Public Hearing to Adopt Final 
Budget  

District 7 8AM District - Large Conference Room  
District 12 10 AM District - Large Conference Room 
 

Sep 8 (Fri) Public Hearing to Adopt Final 
Budget  

District 1 8AM  District - Large Conference Room  
District  2 9:30 AM  District - Large Conference Room  
District 3 11AM  District - Large Conference Room  
District  4 1:30 PM  Savannah Ctr, Ashley Wilkes Room 
  

Sep 14 (Thu) Public Hearing to Adopt Final 
Budget  

SLCDD 10AM  District - Large  Conference  Room  
BCDD 11:30 AM   District - Large Conference Room  

(Continued from page 8) 

 

 

Will Pick Up When You 
Call or Arrange a  
Convenient Time 

9/21 

District 9 1:30 PM District - Large Conference Room  
District 10 3PM District - Large Conference Room  
 

Sep 15 (Fri) Public Hearing to Adopt Final Budget  
District 5  8AM  District - Large Conference Room  
District 6 9:30 AM District - Large Conference Room  
District 8 11:30 AM  District - Large Conference Room 
 

No later than Sep 15th Sumter County Board of 
Commissioners - Adopt NSCUDD Final Budget 
(SC Ordinance 2010-10)                                     □ 
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if it is capable of sustaining speeds greater than 
20 miles per hour – it no longer qualifies as a "golf 
cart" and is, therefore, no longer an insured 
vehicle.  

These commonplace scenarios leave the owner 
100% exposed to uninsured liability. The finan-
cial risk to the owner, driver, and/or injured 
party is unimaginable. 

Be sure to read the terms of whatever policy 
you are using to cover your golf cart, and consult 
with your insurance agent to be sure you under-
stand and have adequate coverage.                   □ 

 POA Hall of Fame  
Nominations - 2017 

POA Hall of Fame nominations are now being 
accepted for the 2017 induction year.  

A nomination letter should include inform-
ation on how to contact the nominee, a rationale 
explaining why the nominee should be inducted 
into the POA Hall of Fame and the name of 
and contact information for the nominator. 
Nominations must be received by the POA 
Board of Directors by November 1, 2017.  

Nominations may be submitted by mail to 
The Property Owners' Association, Box 386, 
Oxford, FL 34484, or emailed to POA Board 
member Bill Yelverton (wey44@aol.com) as 
email text, or as PDF or Word attachment.  

Induction into the POA Hall of Fame is an 
honor reserved for past or present POA members 
who have made notable contributions to the POA 
and to residents of The Villages. A list of mem-
bers who have been inducted into POA Hall 
of Fame appears in every issue of the POA 
Bulletin on page 23. The list may also be reviewed 
from the online version of the September 2017 

Bulletin on page 23 (or view online at poa4us.org/
bulletins_files/bulletin201709.pdf.)  

The POA Board will carefully consider all 
nominations and collectively decide which nom-
inees are to be formally inducted into the POA 
Hall of Fame for 2017. The induction ceremony 
generally occurs at the December POA member-
ship meeting.                                                  □ 

Did You Know? 
Golf Cart Insurance 

A homeowner policy that extends to a golf 
cart probably also says that operation is limited 
to "...within the confines of the insured property, 
on a golf course, or going directly to/from a golf 
course." Visit a friend or stop at a store and you 
technically violate the terms of your contract. 

Separate policies that provide liability cov-
erage of identified golf carts contain an important 
provision. Per Florida Statute: "'Golf cart' means 
a vehicle that is designed and manufactured for 
operation on a golf course for sporting or rec-
reational purposes and that is not capable of 
exceeding speeds of 20 miles per hour."  

Regardless of how you insure your "golf cart" – 

 

UNDERSTANDING 
MEDICARE 

Presented by SHINE 
(Serving Health Insurance Needs of Elders) 

 

September 13 and October 11 

1 – 3 PM 
 

Manatee Recreation Center 
1512 Hillsborough Trail, The Villages 32163. 

No reservation needed. 
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DID YOU KNOW?
Retire Worn U.S. Flags 

Here in Lady Lake 
If you have an old, worn-out U.S. flag, you 

can take it to "Flags & Flag Poles" for proper 
retirement. Flags can be dropped off any time 
8AM - 4PM Monday - Friday at 211 US-27, 
Lady Lake, next door to Tire Round-Up. They 
can be reached at 352-751-1876.                    □ 

in mills, factories and mines, earning pennies 
to the dollar on adult wages. Working condi-
tions were abhorrent, with insufficient access 
to fresh air, sanitary facilities and breaks. 

As the country continued to move from an 
agricultural economy to increased manufac-
turing, labor unions grew more prominent and 
vocal. They held strikes and rallies to protest 
poor conditions and force employers to rene-
gotiate hours and pay. Many events turned 
violent, including the Haymarket Riot of 1886, 
in which several Chicago policemen and workers 
were killed. Other protests sparked the begin-
nings of longstanding traditions, with the first 
Labor Day parade held in New York City on 
September 5, 1882. 

This “working man’s holiday” began to be 
celebrated on the first Monday in September 
in many other areas and several states passed 
legislation recognizing it as a holiday. 

In 1894, employees of the Pullman Palace 
Car Company in Chicago went on strike to 
protest wage cuts and the firing of union rep-
resentatives. The American Pullman Union called 
for a boycott of all Pullman railway cars, crip-
pling railroad traffic nationwide. The federal 
government sent troops to Chicago which re-
sulted in riots and the deaths of more than a 
dozen workers. In an attempt to repair relations 
with American workers, Congress passed an 
act making Labor Day a legal holiday in the 
District of Columbia and the territories. 

Yet, more than a century later, the true found-
er of Labor Day has not been identified. 

Labor Day continues to be celebrated across 
the United States with parades, picnics, fire-
works and other gatherings. It also represents 
the end of the summer and start of the back-to-
school season in many communities. 

Source: History.com 
The POA Thanks and Honors Hard-working 

Americans Everywhere!                                 □ 

Proud Americans,  
It’s Time to Celebrate 

your Ancestry!  
Fun and entertainment will be had at these 

ethnic festivals; the Italian Parade on October 
3rd, German Parade October 17th and, of course, 
the Irish Parade on March 16th, 2018.  

The clubs, participants, volunteers and the Par-
ade Committee dedicate part of the year planning 
these annual events. Much appreciation is given to 
the volunteers and the Recreation Department 
which help to make it possible.  

 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
As in past years the parade committee is 

asking our Villages Families to step up once 
again as volunteers to help with parade duties 
and functions. The primary functions needed are: 
�� Staging - The organizing before the parades 
�� Parade Marshalls - To accompany the 

groups along the parade route 
�� Crossing Marshalls - To man the intersections 

along the route 
�� Clean-up - To help take down signs and 

tents etc., after the parades 

There will be a pre-parades meeting on 
September 25th at Laurel Manor for Participants 
and Volunteers at 1:30 PM. Please contact Sally 
Canna, at thevillagesparades@gmail,com for 
further information. For years these parades 
have been a source of fun and pride for all 
involved, including spectators. Step up and 
assist in making it one more thing to be proud 
of our community in The Villages.                 □ 

Celebrating and 
Thanking Workers 

Sometimes the origins of holidays are lost 
in the celebration with barbeques and friends. 
Labor Day, like Memorial Day, is a perfect 
example. 

The annual celebration of workers and their 
achievements began during a very dark period 
of American labor. At the height of the indus-
trial revolution in the late 1800’s, the average 
American was working 12-hour days, seven 
days a week. Despite laws in some states, chil-
dren as young as 5 or 6 were used as laborers 
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     Rick McKean            Paul Olivieri            Cheri Probert    Michael Schiedermeyer  Halina Tortorice            Bill Wilkins                  
425-1099                   391-4411                     427-9501                    446-5299                      630-7943                 305-793-5253               

    Sherri Crider        Darcie Furnier            
         350-0417                 454-2391                   

 Jennifer Bales    Barbara Bellante       Kandis Buse        Bonnie Carter        Gail Carter 
  740-296-3703            446-1104                267-2386             863-899-0472            516-9131 

Looking to experience The Villages,  
but aren't ready to buy? Why not rent? 

 

Our Long Term Rentals are competitively priced and the  
homeowner pays The Villages Amenities Fees and much more!!  

##1 REAL ESTATE  
COMPANY LOCATED ON  
466 IN THE VILLAGES 

 Our Realtors Serve With  
Commitment…You are our FIRST priority 

Integrity... We strive to do the RIGHT thing 
Unless otherwise indicated, area code is 352. 

Courtyard Villa, Village of Mission Hills 
503 Feliu, 3B/2B, $3800/month 
Jan-Mar 2018/Short Term Rental  

Designer Home, Village of St. James 
1818 Pinnacle Place, 2B/2B/den, $3600/month 
Jan-Mar 2018/Short Term Rental 

Unfurnished Designer, Village of Santo Domingo 
1707 Madero Drive, 3b/2b, 2 car garage, $1800/month 
Long Term Rental 

Furnished Designer, Village of Briar Meadow 
8756 Kittredge, 3b/2b, $1800/month 
Long Term Rental 

Furnished Ranch,  Village of Springdale 
17976 SE 91st Poplar Terrace, 3b/2b, pet friendly 
$1600/month, Long Term Rental 

Unfurnished Designer, 55+ Stonecrest Community 
12126 SE 172nd Lane, 3b/2b, $1300/month 
12 Month Rental 

Unfurnished Designer Home, Village of Charlotte 
3389 Greenacres, 3B/2B, $1600/month 
Long Term Rental 

Unfurnished Ranch Home, Village of Glenbrook 
3433 Worth Circle, 3B/2B, pet friendly, $1300/month 
Long Term Rental 

Furnished Patio Villa, Village of Duval 
1546 Bottlebrush Street, 2B/2B, Golf Cart 
$1400/month, Long Term Rental 

Unfurnished Courtyard Villa, Village of Rio Grande 
735 Ramirez, 2B/2B, $1600/month 
Long Term Rental 

Patio Villa, Village of Lynnhaven 
2744 Collington Drive, 2B/2B, Pet Friendly 
$3300/month, Jan-Mar 2018/Short Term Rental  

Unfurnished Patio Villa, Village of Mallory Square 
1549 Hardeeville Court, 2b/2b, pet friendly 
$1300/month, Long Term Rental 
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Glenn Stein   
Broker/Owner                                                                                                                                      

       

Linda               Bunky 
Flack               Doxsee 
789-7966        603-5775  

       

LOOK FOR OUR THURSDAY AND SATURDAY ADs IN THE DAILY SUN 

    Lisa Esposito             Peggy Schaefer         Jim Van Ostran    
          207-3311                       801-0040                     445-2300                      

   Karla Mason             Frances Pierce                Cissie Smith                      
        430-7725                       459-5601                        391-0884        

   Milford Leedy            Tanya Vieira            Laura Hamlin       Nathan Piotrowski          Steve Savage            Jean Puckett              Ruby Davis-Jett             
        874-4777                      360-3339                 201-841-2565                863-327-7089               908-675-0533                  322-1374                         321-7854 

##1 REAL ESTATE  
COMPANY LOCATED ON  
466 IN THE VILLAGES 

Our Realtors Serve With  
Passion… To get your home sold for the  
MOST MONEY the market will allow! 

CALL  ONE  OF  OUR  AGENTS  TODAY! 

Unless otherwise indicated, area code is 352. 

       Pat Serafino               Bob Berube              Mary Grant                                                     
           630-7230                     446-9969                      255-0300                                                             

At  
Realty  

Executives, 
our only  

focus  
is you! 

       Karol Clark                 Linda Sears               Mary Hart                 
255-7993           205-0713                      901-0027 

   Paul Kelly                  John Jones                  Micki Wohl 
571-0100                 772-349-4136 954-839-5880  

      Frank Melino            Eddie Manson 
          552-6773                      552-6998                                                            

         Sally Love                  Cindy Wise           Kathy Abruzzo                                               Laura Jensen             Julie Haines       
          430-6960                      446-8964                   552-1554                                                         460-7232                    512-8355                       

Annette            Beverly 
McCullough   Shive  
 

350-0168        409-6229                          

Nancy Britton  
    445-4564       
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District and Firefighters  
Reach Tentative  

Settlement 

September, 2017 Page 15 

    Linda Flack  
(352) 789-7966 

   Bunky Doxsee       
  (352) 603-5775 

Put Your Home In  
Experienced Hands...   
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 

 

Less Time on the Market =  
More Money in Your Pocket 

 

  ARE YOU LOOKING FOR A NEW CAREER? 
ONE WEEK REAL ESTATE COURSE OFFERED AT FOXFIRE 
REALTY AND BEGIN YOUR NEW REAL ESTATE CAREER.            
 

FOXFIRE REALTY  IS HIRING AND TRAINING LICENSED,  
EXPERIENCED REAL ESTATE AGENTS AND NEW AGENTS  
LOOKING TO EXPAND THEIR CAREER!   
 

4 LOCATION AND GREAT PAY PLAN W/ 97% COMMISSION AVAILABLE. 

Call Us:  
Bob - Lady Lake/The Villages  

(352) 750-5110 office 
(352) 430-5249 cell 

Connie - Summerfield/The Villages  
(352) 307-0304 office 

Visit us online at: www.foxfirerealty.com 
 

41 YEARS IN BUSINESS.   COME JOIN US!  

After months of sometimes contentious nego-
tiations, the Village Center Community Development 
District (VCCDD) and the Professional Firefighters 
of The Villages, AFF 4470 have reached a tent-
ative settlement that was under a 14-day member 
review at the time of this Bulletin deadline. If 
adopted, the 3-year contract will go into effect 
on October 1, 2017. 

Among the terms are increases in starting pay, 
an annual 3% increase, and longevity incentives. 

 

Starting Pay Firefighter Increases: 
�� EMT’s - $36,000, an 8 percent increase 
�� Paramedics - $48,500, an 11 percent 

increase 
�� Lieutenants - $56,000, a 10.8 percent 

increase 
 

Longevity Incentives: 
�� 4-8 year employees – additional 2.5 

percent increase  
�� 8+ year employees – additional 5.5 

percent increase 
 

The POA supports the work of our Villages 
Public Safety Firefighters, and is hopeful the 
contract issues are now resolved.                   □ 

The POA Website - poa4us.org    
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352-326-0310 

712 West 
Main Street 
Leesburg,  FL 

34748 

PROFESSIONAL 

10% POA Discount, must present membership card. 
NO MINIMUM ORDER  

 

 

352-259-0131 

EEMBROIDERY 
AUDREY ANN ORIGINALS 

Screen Printing, Creative Custom Logos 

OPEN 7 DAYS A WEEK 

Polo Shirts 
Hats                   Tee Shirts 

               Golf Towels 
    LOWEST PRICES & BEST SERVICE 

for Clubs & Businesses 

Saving Precious  
Memories 

 

Convert your VHS, VHSC, 
Mini's and Hi8 cassettes to DVD! 

$8.50 per cassette  
 

We also convert audio tapes, slides, & 8mm. 
Call for a Quote: 352-750-2755     

FDNY 343 Memorial Club 
Don’t forget them, Mark your calendar 

We Invite You To The 2017 9-11 Remembrance Ceremony 
Honoring All Civilian and Uniformed Personnel Who Made the  

Ultimate Sacrifice For Their Fellow Man on 9-11-2001 
 

St. Mark’s Evangelist Catholic Church 
7081 SE Hwy 42  

Summerfield, Florida  

Monday, September 11, 2017 
10:00 A.M.    

Memorial Ceremony 
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The caregiver advocate provides support, direction, 
education and guidance during critical care experi-
ences and crisis management. If you have a loved 
one in the hospital and are unsure of what your op-
tions and resources are, a health care advocate can 
help make sure that all of your resources are being 
presented and your rights are being respected. When 
a loved one is in the hospital, decision-making can be 
difficult especially in such an overwhelming health-
care arena. The Tri-County Caregiver Resource Center 
can supply you with an  advocate and help families 
put a caregiving action plan in place for future plan-
ning in hopes of preventing crisis management from 
a hospital bed. Transitioning your loved one from 
hospital, to rehab and back to home successfully is 
difficult to do because there is so much information 
and knowledge necessary to make the best decisions. 
The Resource Center will help direct the  options that 
best suit your clinical financial and social criteria so 
that the family does not have to run in many different 

directions chasing options that end up not being 
appropriate. If you would like more information 
please contact the Tri-County Caregiver Resource 
Center at 352-775-2952. We are a non-profit organiza-
tion with the goal of providing a trusted source of 
education and guidance for our community. 
 
Do you need: 
 

□ Meals       □ Medical Equipment 
□ Pet Care      □ Pharmacy Home Delivery 
□ Transportation    □ Respite 
□ Caregiver Education □ Placement Services 
□ PT at Home     □ Physician Referrals 

 
 

THE POA HAS YOUR BACK… 
DO YOU HAVE OURS? 

Become a member today, see 
 Membership Form on Page 3! 

 

August Forum Q&R 
Q. What is the federal funding level for SHINE 

and is there any state funding? R. There is no 
state funding, and the previous funding level 
of approximately $900,000 has been cut in half. 

Q. There was a recent medical emergency 
at Briarwood and the golf course ambassador 
took no action other than to call 911. Aren’t 
they trained in CPR and other emergency care? 
R. POA President Cliff Wiener said that when 
he was a part of CERT, they offered to provide 
emergency training for golf course personnel 
and they were turned down. He said there are 
likely liability issues, and staff and volunteers 
have a manual that tells them exactly what 
they can and cannot do. 

Q. I am turning 65 in January and twice within a 
week people showed up at my door asking to help 
me with Medicare decisions. Where did they get 
my information? R. Unfortunately, the internet is 
full of personal details about individuals, including 
birthdates, political affiliation, mortgage information, 
addresses and phone numbers.  

Community Watch has no authority, and even 
though there is a “No Solicitation” policy in 
The Villages, according to Lt. Robert Siemer 
of the Sumter County Sheriff’s Department, 
there are no longer enforceable solicitation 
statutes in Florida. He did say, however, that if 
someone is trespassing on your property, you 
can call the Sheriff’s office and they can 
remove them. It is also advised that if you can 
get a business card with contact information, or 
if you can provide vehicle description, plate 
number, etc., then the person can more easily 
be located. 

Lt. Siemer also advised that people should 
not throw unwanted mail with your address 
and potentially other information in the trash 
at the mail station. He said they have appre-
hended people who have mail in their cars that 
do not belong to them. Take the mail home, 
shred and dispose of it there. 

Along these same lines, lightning expert, 
Len Hathaway, reminds us of scams involving 
“pick-up truck” contractors who may canvas 
an area offering to put in lightning prevention 
systems. Salesmen offering to install lightning 
rods have been known to flaunt the Villages 
no solicitation policy and engage in door-to-
door prospecting. If they are successful they 
will most likely solicit your neighbors. This is 
a buyer beware market place for lightning pro-

SEPTEMBER 10 

tection system installers. You have no way to 
know if the installed system meets the national 
standards. Qualified installers do not engage 
in door-to-door sales. Two qualified installers 
are A-1 Lightning Protection Systems, Inc. (see 
page 19) and Triangle Lightning Protection (see 
page 17).  

Q. Regarding access tunnels and bridges con-
necting the new area south of CR44 (Fenney), 
can we (Villagers) have any input regarding 
design? R. These are being put in by the Dev-
eloper who will make all the design decisions. 
The District will not have any involvement during 
the construction phases.                                   □ 

Elected Officials 
Contact Information 

□ 

Governor Rick Scott 
The Capitol, 400 S. Monroe St. 

Tallahassee, FL 32399-0001 
850-488-4441 

rick.scott@eog.myflorida.com 
 

State Representative, District 33 
Don Hahnfeldt 

916 Avenida Central, The Villages, FL 32159 
352-315-4445 

130 The Capitol, 402 S. Monroe St. 
Tallahassee, FL 32399-1300 

 

State Senator Dennis Baxley 
315 SE 25th Ave., Ocala, FL 44471-2689 

352-732-1313     Fax: 352-732-1360 
 

US Senator Marco Rubio 
B-40A Dirksen Building, Washington, DC 20510 

202-224-3041 
 

US Senator Bill Nelson 
716 Hart Building, Washington, DC 20510 

202-224-5274    Fax: 202-228-2183 
 

US Representative Daniel Webster 
1210 Longworth Building, Washington, DC 20515 

202-225-1002 
800 N. US 2, Minneola, FL 34715 

352-383-3552                          
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    U.L. OWAY.E255097         N.F.P.A #989991        L.P.I. Master Installer / Designer #1070 #1453 

SServing the Southeastern United States Since 1998 

□ 

have not had the time opportunity to pursue.  
Mr. Baier was most recently the Assistant 

County Administrator and Public Works Director 
for Sumter County, and has worked for 30 years 
in the public sector which includes the Florida 
Department of Transportation and the cities of 
Clearwater, Florida and Alexandria, Virginia. 

Mr. Baier lives in the Village of Lake Deaton.  

Members Only Lounge  
Open 7 days a week from 12 Noon 

Lounge: 352-750-0639 
 
 
 

Office hours 9AM to 4PM  
Office: 352-750-2099 

 609 W Lady Lake Blvd 
  

War Time Veteran?  

 

Consider Joining Our Smoke Free Post. 

Developer Adds 
6,000+ Homes to 
District 12 Plan 
Plans, submitted to the City of Wildwood City 

Commission on August 14, 2017, add up to 6,200 
homes to Villages Community Development Dis-
trict 12 (CDD12) to earlier submissions to the 
City, bringing the total number of new homes to 
more than 20,000 for the development south of 
CR44. The submittal also identifies up to 7 
Million square feet of non-residential space. The 
2,014 acres identified on the plans are on either 
side of CR501 at the intersection of CR468 near 
the Florida Turnpike. 

According to an article in The Villages Daily 
Sun, Utility Engineer Trey Arnett said The Villages 
will utilize its “Balanced Water System” so that 
the growth will have no adverse effect on the 
Floridan aquifer or regional water resources.  

Arnett says, “Thanks to The Villages extensive 
use of stormwater, reclaimed wastewater and Lower 
Floridan groundwater, The Villages system has proven 
over the years that it protects the Upper Floridan 
aquifer and the environmental systems that are 
influenced by it,” Arnett said. 

If you have driven out to the Turnpike via 
CR468 lately, you have seen the extensive dirt 
moving “brigade” that is parked on the property. 

In news that does not impact The Villages, 
the Developer also updated development plans to 
the City of Leesburg to build up to 8,000 homes 
and 400,000 square feet of non-residential space 
on 2,000 acres.                                                      □ 

District Manager 
Hires Assistant 

Manager  
In a memo to Department Directors and elected 

Board Supervisors, District Manager Janet Tutt 
announced she has hired Richard Baier for the 
newly created Assistant District Manager position. 
He began his new job on August 14. 

“The hiring of Mr. Baier is an opportunity 
for the Districts to take another step toward sus-
tainability of its operations as we move forward 
with anticipated growth to The Villages Com-
munity. He has an excellent background and 
experience in the public sector in addition to his 
knowledge set of transportation, utilities and infra-
structure,” Ms. Tutt said in the memo. 

She said she has personally observed and exper-
ienced Richard’s excellent customer service and 
have seen him exhibit our Districts’ core values 
since his arrival to Sumter County two years ago. 

Mr. Baier’s initial responsibilities will be the 
oversight of Property Management, Golf Main-
tenance, Utilities and Information Technology 
Departments. As he becomes more knowledge-
able of our District operations, he will be 
providing further involvement in the numbered 
districts.  His hiring will also allow the Districts 
to move forward on a number of projects we 

Sumter Fire  
Assessment Rate 

Increases To  
$124 Per Year 

As expected, the Sumter County Commission 
voted to increase the annual non-ad valorem fire 
assessment rate from $81 to $124 per year per 
improved parcel, effective October 1, within The 
Villages municipal benefit unit. This means all 
residents in The Villages will receive the increase, 
the first in 11 eleven years. 

The increase is due to overall growth in The 
Villages, immediate growth such as in Fenney, and 
to support the dramatic increases in The Villages 
Public Safety Department expenditures to support 
existing operations. The fire assessment is estimated 
to produce approximately $5.6 million that will 
specifically support fire costs within The Villages. 

Sumter County has not had an increase in prop-
erty taxes in 13 years.                                     □ 
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where he did not notice it. When he pulled it 
down, it left behind these suckers that appear 
to be impossible to remove, kind of like what’s 
left behind after removing creeping fig.  

Killing Virginia Creeper - Some folks dislike 
its aggressive growth habits and are intent on 
killing Virginia Creeper. Since it grows so 
high, it is impractical to try killing a mature 
Virginia Creeper by spraying its leaves.  

Instead, cut the vine's trunk (near ground 
level), then apply the strongest concentrate of 
Roundup you can buy to the fresh wound. An 
organic method of killing Virginia Creeper is 
to dig it out, but this is easier said than done, 
as the plant spreads via rhizomes. I’ve got it 
coming up everywhere in my Indian hawthorn 
and I just pull it out. It’s great therapy. But the 
roots are still there and so is the therapy.  

(Continued on page 19) 

 Our Gardening Column: 

Wicked Weeds 
by Anne Lambrecht,  
Fanatical Gardener 

Mrsanne04@gmail.com 

www.groutsmithlms.com 

352-396-7813 

EXPIRES 9/30/17 

�� Tile & Grout Cleaning  
�� Grout Restora�on 
�� Color Matched Caulking 
�� Granite Sealing 

�� Loose & Hollow Tile ReBonding  
�� Shower Repairs & Regrou�ng  

Still Cleaning Your 
Dirty Grout  
With This? 
 
 
         There is a                 
        Better Way! 

Ask About  
Our 10 Year  
Warranty  

Call & Schedule Your Free  
In-Home Demonstration 

(352) 396-7813  

Weeds DRIVE ME CRAZY! Each year our 
weather conditions are different and so we have 
different predominant weeds. I have noticed that 
this year is the year for Virginia Creeper and 
Chamberbitter.  

 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
Virginia Creeper (Parthenocissus quinquefolia) 

is lovely, really. It reminds us of the old days 
of stone cottages or rock walls covered with 
vines which turn a beautiful red in autumn. 
Many people encourage it on the side of their 
house, or into their trees, for that very reason.  

It is a native – good. It is many times confused 
with poison ivy –  bad. It can grow to 50 feet – bad. 
It produces beautiful blue berries which feed the 
birds – good. The birds drop the berries and the 
new plants sprout everywhere in your yard – bad.  

Virginia Creeper is, indeed, native to Virginia, 
but is not a true ivy, and the vine is a climber, 
not a creeping vine.  

Virginia Creeper tolerates shade and can often 
be found growing beneath trees, but it reaches 
high for the sunshine. Any time the vine encounters 
a tree, it begins to climb, anchoring itself into 
the bark with adhesive pads at the ends of its 
aerial roots. The vines can reach at least 50 feet 
in length. It can climb just about any vertical 
surface: telephone poles, fences, walls, and … 
your house.  

Left unchecked, Virginia Creeper vines have 
the potential to overwhelm their host tree, but they 
are less of a problem than, say, kudzu or wild 
grapevine. You can see them growing in, and over, 
some shrubs in The Villages.  

Virginia Creeper contains oxalic compounds to 
which some people are allergic; they may end 
up with a rash from attempting to remove these 
vines. I recommend wearing gloves, just in case.  

I know a gardener who encouraged Virginia 
Creeper in an area under an oak tree where Asiatic 
Jasmine was taking its time to get established. 
That was a bad idea because now he must pull 
out the creeper as it took over everything. He 
also had some grow up the side of his house 
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Just when you think you’ve heard it all, there 

is actually a Weed Science Society of America! They 
promote research, education, and extension outreach 
activities related to weeds www.wssa.net. 

Other great sources used in this article:  
Weeds of Southern Turfgrasses University of 

Florida Extension IFAS, ifasbooks.ifas.ufl.edu/
p-150-weeds-of-southern-turfgrasses.aspx □ 

with a number of health conditions including 
bladder infections, colds, kidney disorders, ulcers. 
AND, you don’t GRIPE as much about them as 
they are easily removed.  

There are those who say that a weed is a 
merely a misplaced plant. I’ve got some weeds in 
my garden that I just love. Many are pollinator 
attractors.  

Danny Mack 
Vice President 
LPI and UL Certified   
Master Label Installers 
NFPA 780 Installers  

Lightning Protection  
Services, Inc.         

Wicked  
Weeds 

RC 29027460 

 

BONE DRY  
ROOFING, LLC 
  Insurance Inspections 
    Citizens Approved 

 

Repair or Replacement of Shingle,  
Tile, Metal and Rubber Roof Systems,  

TPO Rubber Roof Overs 
 

All of my roofers have 25+ Years  
Experience roofing in Central Florida 

 
 

CALL TO DISCUSS YOUR OPTIONS 
 Pete Tsirnikas (352) 669-6607 

Licensed –  Bonded  –  Insured 
Family Owned and Operated 

Chamberbitter (Phyllanthus urinaria) is also 
known as gripeweed, leafflower or little mimosa, 
is a member of the Spurge family (Euphor-
biaceae). It is a warm-season, annual, broadleaf 
weed that emerges from warm soils beginning 
in early summer. It reproduces by seeds, which 
are found in the green, warty-like fruit attached 
to the underside of the branch. 

Chamberbitter grows upright and has a well-
developed taproot. The leaves are arranged in two 
rows on the branchlets and are thin and oblong, 
with smooth margins, resembling a mimosa 
seedling. Weeding gets you no where: when you 
pull it out and shake the soil from the roots, 
you’re planting those seeds again!   

Chamberbitter is native to Asia. It usually 
emerges around May or June when the soil temp-
eratures have warmed to approximately 70°F. 
In some folk medicine, especially in Asia and 
South America, Chamberbitter is believed to 
be used as an herbal remedy for kidney stones. 

Chamberbitter tends to have reddish stalks. 
I know a Village gardener who has pulled out 
thousands of Chamberbitter plants only to have 
new ones sprout as dwarfs. They do not get 
taller than 4 inches high, and are already 
loaded with seeds on their undersides. They 
should be called “Very Sneaky Plant”. 

Some cousins of Chamberbitter, Phyllanthus 
amarus and Phyllanthus niruri, are taller and 
wispier and have been used in the herbal medi-
cine called Ayurveda. They also are said to help 

(Continued from page 18) 



 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 

 
 

Villages Resident 
352-750-2420 

Very Reasonable Rates     Excellent References 
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     607 Hwy 466, Lady Lake, FL 32159 

 

Our URGENT CARE is open 365 days at our Santa Barbara Location  
             

Mon-Fri 8AM-6PM ● Sat 9AM-4PM ● Sun 9AM-3PM 
                          

  IN-HOUSE PHARMACY 

 VIAGRA                SPIRIVA                   CIALIS 
100MG GEN         18MCG           20MG GEN 
$4 EACH         90 FOR $151.75       $5 EACH 

 

 

Anxiety, Weight, Smoking, Other Issues 
Most Insurances Accepted 

June N. Steinbock, LCZSW, CACH 
State Licensed & Certified - Village Resident  

 

PLEASE PICK UP  
UNCLAIMED BULLETINS  

IN DRIVEWAYS 
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Dish they did not want to receive calls, and 
for assisting and facilitating telemarketers who 
engaged in practices in violation of the Tele-
marketing Sales Rule - 66 million calls, in fact, 
that broke the law. 

Dish vigorously defended its conduct in court, 
but the Court wasn’t having it. In the decision, 
the Court said, “Dish’s denial of responsibility 
and lack of regard for consumers are deeply dis-
turbing and support the inference that it is 
reasonably likely that Dish will allow future 
illegal calls absent government pressure.”  

And, in explaining the $280 million civil 
penalty, the Court ruled that “the injury to con-
sumers, the disregard for the law, and the 
steadfast refusal to accept responsibility require 
a significant and substantial monetary award.” 

In more good news, besides the penalty, the 
Court is making Dish take some actions, as 
the Court said, to “keep Dish’s marketing per-
sonnel from reverting to their practice of 
trying to get around the rules.” They have to 
hire a telemarketing compliance expert to make 
sure Dish and its retailers follow the law (and 
the Court’s order).  

The federal and state plaintiffs can ask the 
Court for unannounced inspections of Dish’s 
(and its retailers’) facilities and records. And, 
from now on, Dish has to comply with the law 
– that is, following the rules about not calling 
people on the Do Not Call list. 

The Federal Trade Commission works to pro-
mote competition, and protect and educate 

Seniors vs. Crime 
Leading the Fight Against Scams 

Score One For  
The Good Folks! 

Probably one of the most ignored laws in the 
USA today is the Do Not Call (DNC) Law. Vio-
lations happen at a rate faster than speeding 
violations under the old national 55 MPH Speed 
Limit Law. Who among us has never gotten one 
of these irritating calls? 

Some of the more ‘frequent flyers’ in the 
Do Not Call violation list are companies touting 
internet, phone and television service. They 
just pretend that the National Do Not Call List 
does not exist. 

Score one for people on the Do Not Call List. 
It’s been eight years of tenacious litigation by the 
Department of Justice, the FTC, and the Attor-
neys General of California, Illinois, North Carolina, 
and Ohio against satellite TV provider Dish 
Network. In early June, 2017, the U.S. District 
Court for the Central District of Illinois found 
Dish liable for millions of calls that violated 
the FTC’s Telemarketing Sales Rule (TSR), 
the Telephone Consumer Protection Act (TCPA), 
and state law. The Court imposed a record-
setting $280 million civil penalty against Dish 
for calls to people on the Do Not Call list, 
abandoned calls, calls to people who had told 

consumers. You can learn more about consumer 
topics and file a consumer complaint online or 
by calling 1-877-FTC-HELP (382-4357). 

More importantly, if you are not on the 
National Do Not Call Registry, you should be! 

The National Do Not Call Registry gives you 
a choice about whether to receive telemarketing 
calls. Registrations on the National Do Not Call 
Registry DO NOT EXPIRE. If you have pre-
viously registered your number, there is no need 
to register again. 

If you are not registered, or if you don’t 
know if you are registered, ‘one-stop shopping’ 
for the DNC list is available on line. By going 
to https://www.donotcall.gov/ you can: 
�� REGISTER your home or mobile phone 

for free. 
�� VERIFY if your number is already registered 

on the DNC list 
�� REPORT if you received unwanted calls 

after your number has been registered on 
the National Registry for 31 days. Your 
online report goes directly to the FTC. 

 

Remember, there are some exceptions to the 
DNC list. After you register, other types of 
organizations may still call you, such as charities, 
political groups, debt collectors and surveys.  

If you need assistance with under-standing 
any aspects of the DNC Registry, contact your 
nearest Seniors vs. Crime office in The Villages 
for advice or assistance.  

Seniors vs. Crime can be reached at: 
�� The Fruitland Park Police Department 

Annex in the Moyer Recreation Center in 
The Villages – (352) 674-1882 

�� The Marion County Sheriff's Office in The 
Villages – (352) 753-7775 

�� The Sumter County Sheriff's Office in The 
Villages – (352) 689-4600, Extension 4606 

�� The Wildwood Police Department Annex at 
Brownwood in The Villages – (352) 750-1914 

Volunteers at all four offices are ready, 
willing and able to assist you. To keep up with 
the latest scams, LIKE ‘Seniors vs. Crime 
Region 4’ on Facebook. Hablamos español. 
Por favor pregunte por Yolanda, viernes - 9:00 
a 11:00; (352) 689-4606.                                □ 

 

 

POA SPEAKERS  
AVAILABLE 
352-430-8497 
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Ollie's Frozen Custard - In the Spanish 

Plaines Plaza, across from Lowe's Building 
Supply on Hwy 441. 10% Discount w/ POA card. 

 

Panda Express - 869 N Hwy. 27/441, 
Home Depot Plaza, 352-751-2507. 10% POA 
Discount, not valid with coupons or specials. 

 

Plaza Jewelers - 16770 S. Hwy. 441, 
Baylee Plaza, 352-307-3846. 20 to 40% POA 
saving off retail price; all watch batteries $4. 

* Professional Hair Cutters Barber Shop 
- Men's, Women's and Kid's cuts, $1 off 
new customers, with POA Membership 
Card. 352-748-5600 Located at the Save A 
Lot Shopping Center, 322 Shopping Center 
Drive, Wildwood. 

 

Realtor Commission Discount - Premier 
Realty agent is offering a commission 
discount for new home listings to POA 
members. Call Susie Ellis for details at 352-
661-9440 or anderson-ellis@hotmail.com 

 

Routed Lamp Post Signs - Denny Farris-
owner. 419-705-5272 Market nights 5 - 9 PM 
Spanish Springs Mon & Wed., Sumter 
Landing Tues. & Thurs. 10% Discount to 
POA members. 

* S@feScript Pharmacy – We prepare 
custom compounding medications. $25 Gift 
Cart available on any 3 or more trans-
ferred prescriptions.  352-748-9900, located 
at the Save a Lot Shopping Center, 342 
Shopping Center Drive, Wildwood. 

 

S & N Lawn Care And Maintenance - 
Free Estimates. No Contracts. 10% Discount 
to POA members. 352-445-8137 or 209- 8288. 

 

Sparr Building & Farm Supply - At Hwy 
44 & Signature Dr., Wildwood. 352-330-1718. 
10% Discount on Pool Supplies & Benjamin 
Moore Paints, excludes Aura & sale items. 

 

Tip Top Tree Experts - All tree work, 
landscaping, paving, pressure wash, and home 
repairs. 10% POA Discount. 352-516-8820. 

 

Travel Depot - At least 5% Discount off 
cruise prices booked. Visit us at 
cruiseclubs.org to request a quote. 

 

Tri-County Tile & Home Improvements 
- Lake County Resident & Home 
Improvement for 25 years. Call 352-978-3556. 
15% Discount (on labor) to POA Members 
only. 

 

Ultimate Handyman Services - Drywall, 
trim/crowns, paint/remodel. Insured. 10% 
POA Discount. John Sainiak, 352-516-2976. 

(Continued on page 23) 

Discount Partner 
Program 

The POA Discount Partner Program is a 
continuing benefit for POA members. Just 
show your current year POA Membership 
card when ordering the product or service 
listed here. And, please say "thanks" to our 
Discount Partners for participating in this 
program. ("*" = new OR updated in this 
listing) 

 

24 Hr. Cart Club, Inc - 3 months FREE 
with sign up. Valid on initial sign-up only. 
Present POA membership card. 352-330-1911. 

 

Audrey Ann Originals - Embroidery, 
Screen Printing, Logos for clubs & 
businesses. 352-259-0131. 10% POA 
Discount; must present membership card. 

 

Battery Boys - Electric & Gas batteries. We 
also sell & repair battery chargers. Free gift with 
purchase to POA members. 352-643-1241. 

* CHS Hair Salon - Young Park, Stylist - $3 
off services for new clients with POA Member-
ship card.  352-201-9032 (call or text). Located at 
the Save A Lot Shopping Center, 320 Shopping 
Center Drive, Wildwood. 

 

Cozco Handcrafts - 1121 Main St., Spanish 
Springs, 352-430-0386. 10% off non-sale items. 

 

Decorating Den in The Villages - Creating 
beautiful rooms since 1969. 10% POA discount - 
Must mention this ad. 352-787-4413. 

 

Edible Arrangements - Southern Trace 
Shopping Center, 352-391-1334. $3 off order 
greater than $25. 

 

Entry Point by Perry Decorative Glass - 
La Plaza Grande, 352-751-0883. 10% off any 
non-sale items (cannot be combined with any 
other offer). Present POA membership card. 

 

Exercise2gether - 10% Off Services for 
POA Members, please present POA 
membership card. 352-801-1633. 

 

EyeSite of The Villages - Dr. Paul E 
Collins - Grand Traverse "Publix" Plaza, 
adjacent to Brownwood. 20% Off a Complete 
Pair of Prescription Eyewear, Frames & 
Lenses (excluding Oakley & Tifosi).           
352-674-3937, eyesite-thevillages.com 

 

* Firehouse Subs - Free Cookie with 
sandwich purchase, please present POA 
membership card. 13757 US-441, Lady Lake 
(Near Lowes), 352-430-3870.  

 

Flags & Flag Poles - 211 S. Hwy 27/441 
next to Tire Round-up, Lady Lake. 352-751-
1876. $5 off installation of new flag pole for 
POA members. Discount on cash or check 
orders only. 

 

Friar Income Tax Preparation Service - 
Barney Madden, Notary Public - 10% POA 
Discount. 1544 Hillcrest Drive. Villages 
resident. 352-751-4435. 

 

Golf Clubs & Bag Lock - Gator Jaws, $30 
each or 10% POA discount off on 2 or more, 
352-750-0488. 

 

Grandma's Sewing & Crafts - Cushion, 
pillow and chair seat recovering, personalized 
gifts & custom embroidery. Email 
myshopping14@comcast.net or 352-350-7124. 
10% POA Discount. 

 

Haagen Dazs - 1001 Lake Shore Dr., Lake 
Sumter Landing, 352-751-0261. 10% POA 
Discount. 

 

Honey Baked Ham Company & Cafe - 
Best Buy Shopping Center, 352-259-3900. 
Buy one sandwich or boxed lunch - Get 2nd 
50% off (equal or lesser value). Present POA 
membership card. 

 

I. Stern & Co. - 10% off Hi Quality Golf 
Clothing, 3405 W College Road, Suite 113, 
Ocala. 352-307-4878. 

 

Johnny Rockets - 976 Old Mill Run, Lk 
Sumter Landing, 352-259-0051. 10% POA 
Discount with membership card. 

 

Kiley & Sons Plumbing - 219 S Old Dixie 
Hwy, Lady Lake, 352-753-5301. 10% POA 
discounted labor on a SERVICE Call. Valid 
on a minimum 1 hr. of service for POA 
members. Visit our Showroom. 

 

Kitty Camp & Resorts - JUST for CATS, a 
Lovable Lakeside Cat Resort & Retirement 
Home. 15% POA Discount. Call 352-205-4284. 

 

L. Rae Jewelry Appraisal Services - 
Certified Gemologist, Villages resident, Appoint-
ment only, 10% POA Discount, 352-430-2991. 

 

Lopez Professional Landscaping - 
Reasonable Prices, references upon request, 
10% Discount to POA members. 352-484-8098. 

 

Minami Granite Designs Inc. - 1806 N.E. 
2nd Ave, Ocala FL. Free stainless steel sink 
w/kitchen counter do-over. 352-671-9800. 

 

MOE'S Southwest Grill - Rolling Acres 
Plaza, 352-430-3610. BOGO free every Satur-
day w/purchase of two medium drinks! Not valid 
w/any other offer. One offer per POA family. 

 



The Property Owners'  
Association 
P. O. Box 386 

Oxford, FL  34484-0386 
POA Phone   352-430-8497 

 

POA BULLETIN DELIVERY  
(Stop/Restart Date)  Email: delivery@poa4us.org 

  CALL  352-325-1540  
 

Officers 
President  Cliff Wiener              430-8497 
V.P.                Jerry Ferlisi               391-5261 
Treasurer      Donna Kempa    716-445-4008 
Secretary  Carolyn Reichel        205-8199 
Past Pres.       Elaine Dreidame      753-5069  
  
Directors      
 Susan Ball      430-2699 
 Ken Copp   751-0086 
 Bob Rovegno     704-618-1459   
                       Bill Schikora             552-1059        
 Sal Torname     350-2218 
 Jerry Vicenti     259-9746 
 Bill Yelverton           633-5955 
 

POA Staff 
Membership        Jerry Vicenti   259-9746 
IT Tech        Ken Copp    751-0086 
Bulletin Editor Deb Butterfield 219-508-6863    
Bulletin Layout   Jackie Awtry   350-7491 
Webmaster        Jackie Awtry      350-7491 
Hall of Fame        Bill Yelverton  633-5955 
 

POA Email    poa4us@hotmail.com  
 

POA Website    poa4us.org 
 

POA Telephone     352-430-8497 
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POA  
Hall of Fame 

2004   Russ Day 
    Eva Hawkins 
    William Rich, Jr. 
    Glen Swindler 
    Jean Tuttle 
2005   Sadie Woollard 
2006   Charlie Harvey 
    Carol Kope 
    Frank Renner 
2007   Rose Harvey 
    Dorothy Hokr 
2008   Ray and Lori Micucci 
    Win Shook 

2009   Dorothy Morehouse-Beeney 
    Vinnie Palmisano 

2011   Pete Cacioppo 
    Betty Cunningham 

2012   Joe Gorman 
2013   "Class Action Five" 
         Elaine Dreidame 
         Bill Garner 
         Joe Gorman 
         Rich Lambrecht 
         Irv Yedwab 
2016       Frank E. Carr 

The POA Website – poa4us.org      

 

ADVERTISERS 
 

For Ad Rates and Advertising 
Information, Please Contact 

 

Cliff Wiener 
POA President 

 

 

352-430-8497 
 

bulletinadvertising@poa4us.org 

□ 

 

  Top Soil ~ Railroad Ties ~ Boulders 
Granite ~ Fill, Sand & Clay ~ Cypress 

Lime & Mulches ~ Lava & River Rocks 
Basket Rock Flat ~ Pine Bark & Straw 

 

13665 SE US Hwy 441 
Summerfield, FL 34491 

352-245-7900 

Paradise Pavers 
& Coping, LLC 

352-753-2156 

 

"Paving Your Way 
To Paradise" 

 Decorative Walls • Repairs • Re-Seals 
Free Estimates 

No Deposits Required 
$25 Gift Card 

Installation of your choice 
OR 10% Off  

Pressure Wash or Re-Seal 

Discount Partners 
 

Villages Apparel - Southern Trace 
Shopping Center, 352-750-1600. 10% POA 
Discount off custom screen printing, minimum 
order 25 shirts. 

 

Villages Car Wash and Lube - Bichara 
Blvd, La Plaza Grande Center, 352-753-1306. 
$1 POA Discount off regular price of silver or 
gold wash. 

 

Wholesale Computer Components - 
Terrace Shoppes Spruce Creek, Summerfield, 
across from Walmart, 352-245-1500. $15 POA 
Discount on any computer repair.                   □ 

(Continued from page 22) 

Great Products. Great Prices.  
Great Service. 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 
 
 

 

Wildwood - 352.330.1718 
 6000 Signature Drive 
(Across from Brownwood™ on 44) 

 

Mon-Sat 7am-6pm • Sun 10am-4pm 
Go to www.sparrbuilding.com 

Click on "Sparrtacular Savings"! 
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****************** ADVERTISEMENT **************** 
 

What To Look For In A Doctor   
(Part Three of a Three-Part Series)  

 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 

Dr. Norman H. Anderson, MD 
Robert Boissoneault Oncology Institute 

1540 San Clemente Ct, The Villages, FL  32159 
352-259-2200 

 
Beyond the credentials, the third essential that physician/health care providers should possess is the ability to 
actually listen to the patient.  Let the patient talk!  The average time a patient speaks before being interrupted is 
approximately 20 seconds.  It is true that "business-driven efficient medicine" has no time to waste.  And yet, 
the greatest physicians in the history of medicine have advocated simple communication.  In addition, watch 
the patient move...sense physical discomfort, emotional stress...examine meticulously...be aware.  The result is 
a correct diagnosis in 90% of cases...before the first test is ever performed.  It may even reveal which patients 
want the tests performed in the first place.  So, who is really wasting time? 
 
 
I view a doctor's office as a refuge.  It is a place where patients come to be protected...to feel safe with their fu-
ture health care.  Leaving with a pile of computerized forms for tests and prescriptions are visual proof of con-
tact, but has a "human bond" been formed? 
 
 
Doctors who agree with this 3-part series are those who already embrace these essentials.  It is not something 
that is taught.  But if desired, it is something the patient must seek.  After all, it is your life.  


